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Summary 

This cover report outlines preparation for the introduction of free community care 
with effect from April 1st, 2025 the current Adult Social Care Charging Policy has 
been updated to reflect this manifesto pledge. Charging for residential and nursing 
placements will remain. DLT are asked to agree the amended policy. 
 

 

 
Recommendations: 
 
The Health and Adults Scrutiny Sub-Committee is recommended to:  
 

1. Review the papers on the topic in order to inform discussion for the 
Health and Adults Scrutiny Sub-Committee meeting.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


